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From the Principal 
 
Welcome back to the new school year. I hope you all we able to spend some quality time with your families 
over the Christmas and New Year period. As I have said so many times before the children just grow up so 
fast that it is important to take every opportunity to enjoy quality time with your loved ones. We are just so 
busy when we are working paying the bills and raising the children and are constantly bombarded with all the 
bad news regarding the state of the world, we often forget about the most important part of our lives and how 
lucky we are to share in good family relationships and all the joy and fulfilment this brings to us. I hope we all 
can enjoy a happy, successful and safe year as we work together in the best interests of the children. 
 
As always, the excitement of a new group of Kinders beginning their school journey is a source of great joy to 
us all! It is an emotional time for everyone, placing your children in the care of someone else can be a bit scary 
but I assure everyone that we take this responsibility very seriously. The moment they begin we all start refer-
ring to them as our children we hope that the dreams and hopes we have for them are the same as what you 
want for them and with this sentiment we begin the new year. We wish all these little ones and the new families 
that have begun the journey here at St Andrews all the best for a happy and fulfilling year.  
 
Building Works- As you can see over the holiday break, the demountable building near the back gate has 
been removed and a fence erected for the commencement of the construction of our new learning spaces, 
along with some quite substantial landscaping. This is so exciting to see these improvements taking place for 
the benefit of your children. I anticipate that it will take the full year to complete the project. When the project 
is completed the plan is to move Year 1/2 into the current two story block, move Years 3/4 into the new 
building and move Year 5/6 into the current Year 1/2 into learning spaces. I would like to thank everyone for 
your cooperation on the first day as we needed to change the well established morning arrangements.    
 
Parent Information Evenings will be held at 7pm on Mon 13th Feb (Years 1/2), Wed 15th  Feb (Years 
3/4) , Thurs 16th Feb (Year 5/6). Kindergarten Information night will be held on Thurs 16th Feb at 
7pm. This is a great opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher to find out how the class will be organized 
throughout the year. The teachers will also be asking for parent helpers for the classrooms on this night. The 
more support we can get from you the easy it will be for your children to reach their full potential.  
 
Your child will learn best when they know that you are interested in what they are doing. One way you can 
show that interest is by your attendance at the parent information evenings. It is a chance for you and your 
children’s new teacher to meet to discuss the year’s activities and for you to learn about the class routines for 
the year.  
 
As I always do at the beginning of each year I want to encourage you to take an active interest in your child’s 
education and try to get up to the school to help. If you have any questions or concerns I encourage you to 
speak with your children’s teachers, the Coordinators Stage 1 Miss Joanne Figuero, Stage 2- Mrs Luisa Brew-
er Stage 3-. Mrs Debbie Ross I am always available to speak with you to answer questions or clarify anything. 
Please don’t hesitate as you will always be given an honest response. It is always good to hear from you and 
give another perspective.  
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P/F Committee- This year we thought we would have our first meeting on Monday 20th February at 7pm. 
We are always looking for some people to help on this important committee. As with hospitals, schools rely on 
fundraising to purchase resources that we would otherwise not have. It is also a fun way to meet and enjoy 
each other’s company. I would ask that you strongly consider attending and lending your support to this com-
mittee especially some of our new parents. 

 

Focus on Student Attendance- Many of you would aware of recent articles in the papers and on the televi-
sion about children’s attendance at school and how important it is for them to be at school every day to ensure 
they are getting the maximum benefit from the instruction they receive. There has been a renewed focus on 
attendance rates across the country because there is increasing evidence that a larger numbers of students are 
consistently absent from school. Our focus is your children’s learning, building their confidence and enabling 
them to be successful. You can assist us in our efforts in maximizing instruction time buy ensuring that your 
children are at school each day at 8:50am sharp ready to begin their day of learning. Children coming after 8:50 
need to be accompanied to the office by an adult where a late to school form needs to be completed and 
signed by the parents This will be recorded as a partial absence in the school roll. I know that you will 
support us with our focus on the learning and ready to start the day at 8:50am sharp.  

 

Term calendar- For anyone wishing to know what is coming up here at school please access the school calen-
dar on the school website.  

 

After school pickup/parking. It is always difficult at the beginning of each new school year with dismissal in 
the afternoons. I would ask all of you to remember the importance of safety. Your children are precious and it 
is important that everyone is able to leave the school grounds safely. It is also important that we look after the 
school’s neighbour’s in the afternoon and not block their driveways as does happen. I understand the difficul-
ties with the pick up in the afternoons. Please do not enter the parish or staff car park for pick up in the after-
noon 

 

I hope that you enjoy the year. I look forward to all the great things that we have planned for your children. I 
trust that I will continue to see many parents involving themselves positively in the life of the school through-
out the year as we continue to work together in the interests of the children.  

 

Have a great 2017 

 

Michael Tonnet 

Principal 
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Uniform Shop 
Important! Due to construction works the uniform shop has relocated to the back of the school  
library. Hours of business remain the same. 
 
The uniform shop is open every Monday 8.30-10.00am and Wednesday 8.30-10.00am. 
 

Parents who cannot come in these hours can make an online order by downloading the order form from 
the school website and emailing the order to elle@ozfashions.com.au. 
 

These orders need to be placed before Monday trading or Wednesday trading days to ensure they  
receive them on those days. 
 

Orders will be sent to the office and they will be given to your child. 
 

FOR ANY FURTHER ENQUIRIES PLEASE CONTACT ELLE: 0421216414 or 
EMAIL: elle@ozfashions.com.au 

 
 
Second Hand Uniforms 
The second hand uniform shop is open each Wednesday 8:30am to 9:00am. 

Office News 

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
tel:0421216414
mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
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DIOCESAN SCHOOL FEES 2017 

 

Annual Diocesan Tuition Fee can be paid upfront at the start of the year or as three equal payments in 
Terms 1, 2 and 3. The fee is only charged for the first three (3) children currently enrolled in the diocese 
(in other words there is no additional Diocesan Tuition Fee for the fourth child attending a systemic school 
in the diocese or other participating Catholic schools – see ‘Sibling Discounts’ below.) To work out how 
much the fee is for each child, check the table below. 

The 2017  Annual and Term Diocesan Tuition Fees are as follows: 

 

The 2017 Term rate for each of the first three terms is as follows: 

 

Annual Diocesan Education Fee Temporary Residents - 2017 

The Diocesan Education Fee Temporary Residents for 2017 is $1,869 per student, payable in three 
equal instalments of $623 in Terms 1, 2 and 3.  The fee applies to new students on the following visa 
numbers: 
173,401,402,411,415,416,417,418,419,420,421,422,423,426,427,428,442,456,457,459,462,476,485, 
497,580,600,601,651,675,676,679,685,884,944,956,976 and 977 including where any of these are the 
preceding visas for families on bridging visas 101 to 090. 

 

IMPORTANT : If a student leaves the school during a term, no refund will be made in respect of the  
remaining portion of that term unless we receive ten weeks’ notice in writing (please refer to the 
conditions of enrolment.)  

ANNUAL FEES No charge for 4th+ children 1st Child 

100% 

2nd Child 

75% 

3rd Child 

50% 

Primary Kindergarten $ 1,131 $   849 $   567 

  Years 1 - 6 $ 1,461 $ 1,095 $   732 

Secondary Years 7 - 8 $ 2,028 $ 1,521 $ 1,014 

  Years 9 - 10 $ 2,250 $ 1,689 $ 1,125 

  Years 11 - 12 $ 2,874 $  2,157 $ 1,437 

Building Levy One Levy per family per Year $    756 

  

    

TERM FEES Charged in Terms 1,2 & 3 1st Child 

100% 

2nd Child 

75% 

3rd Child 

50% 

Primary Kindergarten $ 377 $ 283 $ 189 

  Years 1 - 6 $ 487 $ 365 $ 244 

Secondary Years 7 – 8 $  676 $ 507 $ 338 

  Years 9 - 10 $  750 $ 563 $ 375 

  Years 11 - 12 $  958 $ 719 $ 479 

Building Levy One Levy per family per Term $  252 
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Information for Parents with regards to School Fees for 2017: 

It is expected that the School Fee Statements for Term 1 will be mailed as from Monday  
11

th
 February and will be payable by 6

th
 March 2017. 

 
Flexible payment Plans (FPP) will again be offered for 2017. This gives families the choice to pay 
their annual fees weekly, fortnightly or monthly over a nine month period from March to  
November. All paperwork to take up this offer will be included with the School Fee Statement and 
must be returned to the C.EO. (reply paid envelope included) by 24

th
 February 2017. 

 
Please be aware that there have been some changes to the school based fees. The annual Re-
source Fee now includes the Technology Fee. For Year Three students it also includes the Music 
Subject Fee for the year. The Activity Fee includes all incursions (including Dance Fever  
Program), excursions and a Sports Fee. 
 

 

 

ST ANDREW’S SCHOOL BASED FEES TOTAL ANNUALLY PER STUDENT 

KINDERGARTEN - YEAR TWO 

Resource Fee 

Activity Fee 

  

$201 

$  78 

$279 Total 

YEAR THREE 

Resource Fee 

Activity Fee 

  

$261 

$  78 

$339Total 

YEAR FOUR 

Resource Fee 

Activity Fee 

  

$201 

$  78 

$279 Total 

YEAR FIVE 

Resource Fee 

Activity Fee (Includes Bathurst Day Trip) 

  

$201 

$126 

YEAR SIX 

Resource Fee 

Activity Fee 

Canberra Overnight Trip 

  

$201 

$  78 

$198 

$477 Total 
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TERM 1  

Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1 

 

January 23 

  

24 25 26 27 

Staff return fro 2017 

2 

Newsletter 

Week 

30 

  

31 February 1 2 3 

3 

 

6 7 8 

Opening School Mass 

9:15am 

9 

 

10 

4 

Newsletter 

Week 

  

 

  

13 

Parent Information 

Night 7pm 

Year 1 & Year 2 

14 

 

15 

Parent Information 

Night 7pm 

Year 3 & Year 4 

16 

Parent Information 

Night 7pm 

Kindergarten 

Year 5 & Year 6 

 

Zone Swimming  

carnival 

17 

St Andrews Assembly 

2pm 

2 Red & 2 Green 

5 

 

 

20 
P&F Meeting 

21 22 23 24 

Diocesan Swimming 

Carnival 

Clean up Australia 

Day 

6 

Newsletter 

Week 

27 28 March 1 

Ash Wednesday Whole 

School Mass 9:15am 

2 3 

7 

 

 

6 

Catholic Schools 

Mass 9:15am 

7 8 9 
Kindergarten 
Welcome BBQ 
5.30pm 

10 
St Andrews Assembly 

2pm 

Year 3 

8 

 Newsletter 

Week 

13 14 15 16 17 

Young Leaders Day 

St Patrick’s Day 

9 

 

  

  

20 

  

21 22 23 24 

 

10 

Newsletter 

Week 

  

27 

 

28 29 30 31 

St Andrews Assembly 

2pm 

4 Blue & 4 Green 

11 April 3 4 

Cross Country 

5 6 7 

Last day of school 

Term 1 


